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30th October 2008
Dear colleague

Re:
New TIA service for Surrey & Sussex Healthcare NHS Trust
I am pleased to announce some exciting changes to our TIA services starting on Monday 10th November 2008. In line with the National Stroke Strategy and guidelines from NICE and the Royal College of Physicians we will be seeing, investigating and treating TIA patients as emergency cases.
The new referral process is very simple:

1. If you suspect that your patient has had an acute stroke call for an emergency ambulance and transfer the patient to East Surrey Hospital immediately.

2. If you suspect a TIA then call East Surrey Hospital’s switchboard (01737 768511) at anytime and ask to speak to the Stroke Registrar. Please expect to be asked a few simple questions and to arrange urgent transport for the patient to East Surrey Hospital. A completed TIA & Stroke Referral Form (attached) should be sent with the patient.
All TIA patients will be assessed on the Acute Medical Unit where secondary prevention medications and risk factor management will be commenced immediately. Appropriate investigations will be arranged for the next working day and according to the patient’s clinical risk (assessed using the ABCD2 score) they will be given an appointment to attend the relevant neurovascular clinic.
At the neurovascular clinic the patient’s case and investigations will be reviewed. A decision regarding whether or not the patient requires surgery will be made and a follow-up appointment will be made at one month.
All information will be directly communicated back to the patient’s GP and an information pack given to the patient.
I have enclosed a diagram of the TIA pathway and a copy of the new Stroke & TIA Referral Form. Electronic versions will be distributed via email.

I do hope that you will find this service useful and please don’t hesitate to let me know if you have any questions at all. I am looking forward to working with you to reduce our incidence of Stroke in the coming years.
Yours sincerely

Dr Ben Mearns

Consultant in Acute Medicine

Chairman of the SaSH Stroke Redesign Group
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